
 

 Message from the Principal 

What a busy half term! The Year 5 children were absolutely amazing in their performance of ‘The Blue 

Crystal’ and their singing was pitch perfect. Year 6 have been performing incredibly well in their build up 

to the SATS and you should be very proud of their efforts and sensible approach. Year 4 have been on 

a ‘bug hunt’ and have found all manner to creepy crawlies! Year 3 have been enjoying some really great 

science using torches and creating shadows. 

It was wonderful to see so many parents at the recent parents evening. The responses to the parent 

questionnaire were overwhelmingly positive and parents are happy to recommend Ocean Academy to 

another parent. There were many comments regarding how well the school cares for the children and 

how amazing the staff are because of their enthusiasm and willingness to go that extra mile. Children 

love learning and believe they can achieve which is exactly what we strive to instil in all of our children. 

Parents are happy with the curriculum and that the children are safe and progressing well. One of the 

‘even better if’ comments said it was a shame we weren’t open weekends ! Thank you for your on-going 

support – it really does make a difference to the success of the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have an wonderful Easter break , enjoy family time, the sunshine and make lots of happy memories. 

 

Best wishes    

 

 Mrs J Quarrie - Principal 

In light of the news that Mrs Humphries is retiring I would 

just like to say a huge and heartfelt thank you to Mrs 

Humphries for creating such a wonderful school. From 

very small beginnings grew such an amazing school. It is 

her passion and drive that brought about the growth of 

Ocean Academy and I know that Mrs Humphries will be 

forever proud of all that Ocean Academy achieves. We 

know she will be a frequent visitor and we wish her the 

very best in her retirement.  

Good luck and enjoy the rest ! 

 



 

 
 
 
Thank you to everyone who has updated their mobile and addresses as they have changed – a reminder 
if there is any data change please advise the school office asap.  Hot lunches ordering closes on a 
Monday at 0830am so please ensure your child does not miss out on their hot lunch. Unfortunately, if 
orders are placed and your child is ill, the payments are non-refundable.  Please be aware of residential 
trips when booking hot lunches as these will not be blocked off on the system.  Thank you for 
your continued support.  
 
 
 
 
What a fantastic half term we have had. The children have had a fantastic resilient approach to their 
learning especially in maths with learning about division. In English we have designed our own robot 
pets based around our text this half term. We have then created our own advertising posters using 
persuasive language and pitched them to our teachers to see which one they would buy. Through our 
science topic we have been exploring light and dark and thankfully the sun came out long enough for 
us to go outside and explore natural shadows. We have then applied our understanding of how 
shadows are formed by creating our own shadow puppet shows. A massive thank you to all the 
parents/carers who attended parents evening, it was lovely being able to share some of the fantastic 
achievements with you all. We would like to wish you all a lovely holiday and hope you take time to 
relax and create memories as a family. 
Thank you 

The Year 3 Team 

 
 
What a busy half term it has been! It was great to catch up with you all at Parents evening and share 
all the wonderful progress your children have been making. They have worked hard this half term as 
'History Detectives', exploring Ancient Greece by asking questions about lots of different artefacts and 
sources and suggesting answers too! We have learnt lots of Ancient Greek myths and have enjoyed 
spotting all of the Gods, heroes and monsters that appear in multiple stories. In English, we have 
finished our Fantastic Beasts topic by creating our own mythical creatures and writing information texts 
all about them - we have a year group full of budding magical zoologists now! We have revised and 
secured our understanding of written methods for the four operations in maths and are now looking at 
shape and space, which we will continue after half term.  
We hope you all have a restful and sunshine-filled Easter break - don't eat too many Easter eggs though 
as our next topic is chocolate themed!! 

Year 4 Team 

 
 
What a term it has been! We are all so incredibly proud of Year 5 and the performance they presented 
to both the whole school and parents. The children sang so beautifully, learnt all their lines and spoke 
with confidence. Even with technical hitches (microphones stopping working!) the children were nothing 
but professional and sang their hearts out without backing tracks. Honestly Year 5 - amazing! We have 
also had a busy term with our learning, developing our understanding of fractions (multiplying fractions, 
calculating fractions of amounts etc), creating some extraordinary descriptive writing about the 
creatures from Pandora and learning about space. The children have shown real resilience this half 
term, and we are so proud of each and every one of you. Parents evening was a lovely occasion to 
share with you all the brilliant progress your children have made this half term. Enjoy the Easter break 
and we look forward to seeing you all after a restful holiday. 

Year 5 Team 

 

 

 

Year 3 Updates 

School Office reminders  

Year 5 Updates 

Year 4 Updates  



 

 
 
 

Wow, wow, wow!  How amazing has this month been?  The children have made a huge amount of 

progress and their dedication to pushing their learning has been amazing!  The mock SATs last week 

were just proof of their commitment and the buzz coming from each child as they could see how much 

they have improved was heartwarming and made every member of staff proud of them.  They have also 

been doing a lot of writing over the past few weeks.  They have been writing discussions and persuasive 

speeches about some really grown up subjects that they have tackled with such maturity.  We have 

also been continuing with our dances for the end of year show which are beginning to look very 

professional.  Well done years six  

Year 6 Team 

 
 
 
 
 
We had a fabulous ‘Happiness Day’ here at Ocean Academy where the children were greeted at the 
door with smiley stickers and uplifting music and then spent the day enjoying activities that made them 
happy and think about other people’s happiness. A huge thank you to Mrs Pocock for sharing her time 
and enthusiasm in creating such a great day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Updates 

Happiness Day ! 



 

 
 
 

 
 
                    

Thank you for coming along to Bunny Bingo, we hope you had a great time! We raised an incredible 

£788 which has already gone towards buying picnic benches for the school playgrounds. Parasols and 

covers will also be bought by the CPTA to provide shade during the summer months. It’s lovely to look 

out of the school window and see that the benches are already proving to be popular with the children. 

Thank you again for your support J 

Future events: 

Friday 26th April: Cake Sale - Years 5 & 6 after school. Donations to be dropped into school on the 

day please. Please name tubs so we can return them, thank you. 

Wednesday 1st May: School Disco -           Years 3/4    3:30pm to 4:45pm.  

                                                                          Years 5/6    5:00pm to 6:15pm. 

Tickets will be on sale after school the week before the event charged at £3 per child, or you can fill in 

the attached slip and pop into our red box in reception with the cash 

Drinks and sweets are included in the disco entry price. 

Saturday 22nd June: Summer Fair: 11:00 to 3:00pm  

Thanks for your ongoing support 

 

 
 

 

We are a small group of volunteers who over the last two and a half years 
have made over 40,000 slices of toast using 2000 loaves of bread, 500 tubs 
of butter and have made over 200 supermarket trips. 
Apart from making sure that our children do not have rumbling bellies in the 
afternoons, we have also managed to raise enough funds to buy 5 gazebos 
which provided much needed shade during sports day and Christmas 
crackers for all the children on Christmas dinner day.  We have also donated 
£200 back to school for books and over £1000 towards the minibus appeal.  

This week we are very pleased to say that we have brought microphones so 

the children have more of them to use during school performances. 
 
In September some of our lovely volunteers will be leaving us.  If you are able to help on a regular 
basis, from 2.15pm for one or more days a week, it would be very much appreciated.  Please leave 
your details with the School Office so we can contact you. 
 
The children love having toast in the afternoons and it would be a tragedy for it to end. 
 
Thanks to the money raised from the toast we have recently purchased microphones which were a 
real help in the recent year 5 performance. This money in invaluable in helping us raise money for 
resources that directly benefit the children. Thanks you to everyone who has helped. 
 
 

 

Children, Parent, Teacher Association (CPTA) 

Toast 



 

 
 

We are excited to announce that we secured the opportunity for children in Year 6 and 

possibly Year 5 children to undertake a  further two Bikeability Courses at Ocean.  

These will take place on 29 April-2 May 2019 (course 1) or on 3 June to 6 June 2019 

(course 2) from 1530-1730.  We have 5 spaces on the first course and 12 spaces on 

the second course.  In order for your child to be considered for the course they need 

to have their bike and cycle helmet in school from Monday 29 April to Thursday 2 

May or Monday 3 June to Thursday 6 June.  

Children will learn about bike handling, road safety and other very important skills.  It will take place on 

the front school playground and children will have two national standard cycle instructors guiding them 

through the course.  At the end of the course children will be given a certificate to say they have 

completed the course.  

If this is something you wish your child to be considered for we will need the signed slip returned to us 

by Wednesday 24 April 2019 and we will remind you nearer the time with the course allocated .  

This is a free course but we need the commitment that your child will have their bike, helmet and be 

able to do the whole course.  There are more schools who have requested training than have been 

allocated so we are privileged to be running two courses for your child’s safety when riding a bike.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to all the following children who performed brilliantly in the Music Assembly on Wednesday.  
The ukulele groups performed 3 songs - Baby Bumble Bee, Found a Peanut and Shotgun by George 
Ezra, which had ALOT of children in the audience singing along too! 
 
Ukulele Group names: Jahan, Lorcan, Rudy, Joe, Leo, Max, Oliver, Stanley, Giovanna Jones, Lily, Seb, 
Josh. 
 
Piano performers were as follows: Olivia, Erin, Isabella, Jahan, Leo, Max, 
Isabella, Colin. 

Holly performed a piece that she's preparing towards her Grade 2 Ukulele - 
Drunken Sailor. 

And overall the feedback was fantastic, and there was a notable improvement in all my performers since 
last term in their playing ability and confidence. 

Attendance 

Bikeability 

Music Assembly 



 

 
        
   

5 April              Last day of term – Easter – School closes 1pm 

8 April -  Easter holidays 

22 April 

23 April  Inset Day – School Closed 

24 April  Summer Term starts – Leadership and Responsibility Day 

26 April  Seahorses Parent Assembly 0900 

29 April             Bikeability Course starts 

30 April  Years 3 and 4 Pan Dorset Schools Tag Rugby Festival 9.30-3pm – invite only 

1 May                CPTA disco  

2 May                Yr 5 / 6 Quad kids – Invite only @ Broadstone Middle 

3 May                Multi skills Yr 5 and 6 @ Carter school – invite only 

6 May  Bank Holiday – School Closed 

7 May  Class Photos 

8-10 May Year 5 Rockley Park residential  

13-17 May SATS Week 

17 May              Wellbeing Day 

20-24 May Year 6 Wales residential 

27-31 May Half term –school closes 3.30pm 

3 June  Fun and Excitement Aspirations starter day - Arts week 

10 June  Year 6 photos 

12 June             Parent forum 1.30pm 

13&14 June Year 4 London residential 

21 June  Orcas Parent Assembly 

22 June  CPTA Summer Fair 11-2.30pm 

28 June  INSET Day – School closed 

1 July  New Year 3 Parents Information Evening – 5.30pm start 

3 July                Current parents chance to meet your child’s new teacher  and staff after school 

5 July  Transfer Day – children move to new schools / year groups 

10 July              Sports Day 

12 July  End of year reports go out to parents 

15 July  Year 4 Performance 

16 July  Year 4 Performance 

Diary Dates  



 

19th July             Year 6 rehearsal – End of year show @ Magna Academy, Poole 

22nd July            Year 6 performances (Matinee and early evening) – End of year show @ Magna   

                          Academy Poole 

23rd July            Yr 6 Leavers assembly 9am 

23 July  Last day of term – school finishes 1pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 


